
  
Chairman’s Report  - November 2024  

 

• It’s been a very busy month for councillors and the Clerk in readiness for completion 

of the new council office and community hub as well as the organizing the 

Remembrance parade. 

• I think that the parade and service yesterday went extremely well, and I would like to 

thank the Clerk and fellow councillors for all the effort that went into the parade and 

service 

• I also attended the Carn Brea service yesterday morning – which was also a moving 

event to attend 

• I had a high-level response to the letter of no confidence we sent to SWW from their 

Chief Executive. SWW have offered for Richard Price, Managing Director of 

Wastewater Services to meet with us. I propose that we meet with Richard Price and 

invite circa 4 residents from the Parish for a round table meeting where hopefully we 

will get the detail that we asked for in the letter of no confidence. 

• At the community level, as well as the Remembrance Day service we had the 

community litter pick organised by love Portreath with circa 50 people involved. 

• Finally, I just want to thank every involved in the brilliant trembling tram on 

Halloween evening – it was a truly spooktacular event loved by children and adults 

alike. 

All these events are a reminder of just how wonderful the community of Portreath 

parish community is. 

  

                                


